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Message From the Rabbi
This summer, the leadership of Israel will face perhaps

its most momentous decision in over 50 years, since the

Six-Day War in 1967. At that time, Israel won a deci-

sive victory, taking control of the West Bank from

Jordan and taking responsibility for the millions of

Palestinians who live there. Since that time, through

both settlement building and peace negotiations, it was

understood that though Israel controlled this territory, it

was not part of sovereign Israel.

To the United States, the International

Community, and many Israelis, the occupa-

tion of the West Bank was temporary,

intended to be resolved through a negotiat-

ed agreement that would protect Israel’s

security and guarantee Palestinians’ human

rights. The peace treaties with Egypt,

Jordan, and the Palestinians were all signed

with that premise, and it has been the posi-

tion of both Democratic and Republican

administrations for decades.

As both Israeli and American governments have drifted

to the right, and as many Israelis have lost trust in the

current Palestinian leadership as a negotiating partner,

that position has begun to erode. Unilateral annexation

has now become a strong possibility, and with it come

concerns that the nature of Israel will be changed for-

ever.

After three razor-thin national elections, Prime

Minister Benjamin Netanyahu was able to form a gov-

ernment that keeps him in power. He has signaled that

he will begin annexing parts of the West Bank as early

as July 1. This would be an historic disaster for Israeli

democracy and security.

Annexing parts of the West Bank (some euphemistical-

ly refer to it as “extending Israeli sovereignty”) will

change Israel’s nature as a Jewish democracy. For the

first time, it will be clear that Palestinians will live

under Israeli control with no hope for self-determina-

tion. Critics of the occupation have for years compared

the situation to the Apartheid regime in South Africa.

There have always been several fundamental flaws in

that analogy. But if annexation is implemented, then,

alas, that nasty label would be applicable. This would

almost certainly be the scenario under Netanyahu, who

in recent years has advanced a vision of Jewish nation-

alism most clearly articulated in the Nation-State Law

passed in 2018.

But a future Israeli government, motivated not by

Jewish nationalism but by equality and human rights,

could grant full citizenship to Palestinians living in

annexed areas. This would make Israel a bi-national

state and virtually eliminate the Jewish character that

Zionist thinkers, pioneers, and advocates worked for a

century to build.

In short, annexation forces Israel to

choose between being Jewish or being a

democracy.

But annexation would be disastrous in a

second way. It would undermine Israel’s

security in significant and unpredictable

ways. According to 220 former Israeli

generals and general-equivalents, it is

likely to set in motion a chain reaction

over which Israel will have no control,

leading to the collapse of the Palestinian security agen-

cies and of the Palestinian Authority. According former

MK Ksenia Svetlova, it would destabilize Israel’s rela-

tions with Arab states and might result in another vio-

lent outbreak in the West Bank.

Though the two-state solution is currently dormant,

perhaps even in a coma, annexation could likely kill it,

forever eliminating that option to future generations

who seek to live side by side in peace and with mutual

respect. As American Jews, we must not allow the door

to close on this outcome.

The leader of our movement, Rabbi Rick Jacobs, pres-

ident of the URJ, recently said, “We call on this new

government to refrain from unilateral actions that could

potentially hinder or thwart the renewal of the peace

process in the short and long term, especially unilateral

annexation.”

Rabbi Jill Jacobs, the executive director of T’ruah: The

Rabbinic Call for Human Rights stated it more suc-

cinctly: “Any organization not actively working

against annexation does not really support two states.”

Though we may be sheltering at home to stay safe from
the Coronavirus, we must still make our voices heard to
prevent annexation of the West Bank. Our vision of
Israel as a secure, Jewish democracy depends on it.

Rabbi Steven Sirbu
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From the Religious School

We have just finished an exciting year filled with

mitzvot, learning, and friendship.  Our students learned

new prayers.  They studied Torah and Jewish heroes,

both ancient and modern.  They discussed cur-

rent events, studied and celebrated Israel, and

led Tfila (prayer) and Shira (song).  They

learned some modern Hebrew and experi-

enced Judaism as an exciting, dynamic, and

living tradition.

Our Religious School Community – students,

teachers and parents  – engaged in creative pro-

grams that were spiritually enriching, both in

the school classrooms and virtually at home. They

learned Jewish values that can be integrated into their

daily lives as individuals and as a community.  Even

though our school year is ending, your family’s Jewish

education and identity continues.

In Pirkei Avot, Rabbi Ben Zoma teaches “Who is wise?

– one who learns from every person.”  The teachers

and I have learned so much from our students, and they

in turn, can learn so much from home and

family.  Here are some great ideas to continue

Jewish experiences as a family.

Create a family tree with photos or pictures

and have your child share it with us in

September.

Set aside time each Friday night to bless your

children.

Enjoy and have a healthy and peaceful summer!

B’vracha,

Dora Geld Friedman

Dora Geld Friedman    

“Find yourself a teacher, make yourself a friend”  

Pirkei Avot - Ethics of the Fathers

Registration materials for Religious School 2020 - 2021 will be mailed over the summer. Your
prompt response will help us plan for the new school year. Thanks!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL - SUNDAY,  SEPTEMBER 13th 

How will you remember this pandemic? 
During this time of extreme uncertainty that we are going through, Temple Emeth has been there for

us. Even though we can’t return to activities in the building, we have been able to gather online and support
each other.                                      

Barbara Balkin is offering a service to all members that will allow us to give back to our Temple.  To
memorialize this time in history, anyone who would like to have an individual or family portrait taken at the
front entrance of their house will be able to do so in the coming weeks. The only request is to make a min-
imum donation of $25 to the Temple Emeth Fund. Your portrait can be formal, casual, humorous, or politi-
cal, and can include signs, props, masks, or pets. Participants will receive digital copies of their pictures.
Collectively, these portraits will serve as a record of the Temple Emeth community during the pandemic and
may eventually become part of a Museum exhibit or book.                            

Details, arrangements for appointments, and further information about these unique portraits are
available by contacting Barbara Balkin at dkrm505@yahoo.com. Social distancing protocols will be practiced.  

Pandemic Porch Portrait Project
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Message from President Nickie Falk

of you, I miss going out to a restaurant on a Saturday

night, visiting a museum, going to the beach. I miss

walking into our Temple Emeth building. But what I

miss more are the people associated with those things.

I miss seeing my children in person and not on a

screen; I miss the friends we shared those dinners out

with or traveled with to the beach; I miss hugging my

Temple Emeth family.

One of the great privileges of serving as pres-

ident this year has been the opportunity to

connect with so many of you. Thank you for

letting me into your lives.

I’m also grateful that I’ve had the opportunity

to work with a tremendous group of people.

The Officers and Trustees, Committee Chairs,

and Volunteers are the heartbeat of Temple Emeth, just

like all of you are the lifeblood of our congregation.

They do yeomen’s (or women’s) work on behalf of our

entire Temple Emeth family. Thank you!

As we move into summer mode, remember

that Temple Emeth is still alive and func-

tioning. Even though our building sits idle

(just like that cracked cranberry pitcher sits

unused in my dining room), remember that

we are more than a building. In the hubbub

of our daily lives, in the craziness of today,

let’s not forget the basics: “Things aren’t

that important; people are important.”

Over the summer, take some moments to connect with

the people. We will continue to meet virtually—for

services and for some special programs. Join us and

reach out to your fellow congregants.

Until we can meet again in person, sending virtual hugs

to you all.

I remember many trips to shopping malls, antique

stores, and flea markets as a youngster. My mother

once told me that she liked to acquire “stuff,” because

as a child she didn’t have much. She talked about a doll

that she and her two sisters had to share, making its bed

in a shoebox with clothes fashioned out of scraps of

material that my grandfather, a tailor, brought home.

Though if you talked to my two aunts, they

would tell you a different story—that my

mother (the eldest) never shared.

But in all her acquisitions, I only remember a

few things that she searched for because she

really wanted—a white wicker rocker, a glass

and silver match striker, and a cranberry glass

pitcher. Cranberry glass is a decorative (not

mass produced) glass, whose shimmer is

achieved by adding gold chloride to the molten glass.

We used that pitcher only at holiday dinners. When I

was about 15, she delegated the task of filling the pitch-

er to me. The memory is vivid so many years later. As

I poured cold milk into the pitcher, I heard a

noise, and then noticed a crack starting near

its bottom. I shriveled up; I was devastated.

She had searched many years for that pitch-

er; it was one of her joys; and in one instant,

I had destroyed it.

Though upset herself, she tried very hard to

console me, claiming blame for the crack. “I am a sci-

ence teacher,” she said. “I should know that if you pour

cold milk into a warm pitcher, the glass will

expand...and crack.”

And then the learning moment. “Besides,” she added,

“things aren’t that important; people are important.”

Her words have echoed in my head every day since

then becoming my credo, especially now. Like the rest

Nickie Falk

A Year of Thanks and Summer Wishes

Nickie
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Services and S’machot

14th of Sivan 5780 Shabbat Naso

Friday, June 5th Kabbalat Shabbat - Celebrating June Birthdays 

at 5:45 p.m.

Saturday, June 6th Torah Study at 9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat Morning Kiddush at 11:30 a.m.

Torah Portion -Naso II: Num. 6:1–7:89 Haftarah - Judges 13:13-25

21st of Sivan 5780 Shabbat B’haalot’cha

Friday, June 12th Kabbalat Shabbat - Pride Shabbat

at 5:45 p.m.

Saturday, June 13th Torah Study at 9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat Morning Kiddush at 11:30 a.m.

Torah Portion - B’haalot’cha: Num. 8:1-12:16 Haftarah - Zech. 2:14-4:7

28th of Sivan 5780 Shabbat Sch’lach L’cha

Friday, June 19th Kabbalat Shabbat - Honoring our 

High School Graduates at 5:45 p.m.

Saturday June 20th Torah Study at 9:30 a.m.

Shabbat Morning Kiddush at 11:30 a.m.

Torah Portion - Sh’lach L’cha: Num. 13:1-15:41 Haftarah - Josh. 2:1-24

5th of Tammuz 5780 Shabbat Korach

Friday, June 26th Kabbalat Shabbat at 5:45 p.m.

Installation of Officers and Trustees 

Saturday, June 27th Torah Study at 9:30 a.m.

Shabbat Morning Kiddush at 11:30 a.m.

Torah Portion - Korach: Num. 16:1-18:32 Haftarah - I Sam. 11:14-12:22
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For up-to-the-minute event information, additions, cancellations, or make-up classes go to www.emeth.org

A version of the calendar is online at http://www.emeth.org/monthly-calendar
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Good & Welfare
The congregation mourns the loss of members...

Walter Distler and sends condolences to his wife, Judy.
Phyllis Friedland and sends condolences to her husband, 

Gary and daughter, Renée Conlon and family.

Condolences to...
Damary Vargas-Zaken on the loss of her mother,

Maritza Vargas.
Vic Anesini on the loss of his mother, Adele Anesini.
Karen Gronner on the loss of her sister, Lisa McGuire.
Amy Abrams on the loss of her aunt, Laurie Bloomberg.
Linda Klempner on the loss of her friend, Marc Trarig.
Meredith Alvaro-Gebhart and Pete Gebhart on the loss  

of their loved one, Al Villafuerte. 
Ruth and Peter Adler on the loss of their friends, 

Arnold Arlow and Hermine Greenbaum.
Idajean Fisher on the loss of her friend, Harold Kerzner.
Janet and Howard Rosen on the loss of their loved one, 

Jeffrey Corwin, and their friend, Arthur Freiman.

8

Social Action in Action

Family Promise update:  Shelter is closed; clients are stay-
ing in hotels with food being brought to them at St.
Cecilia’s; lots of activity in Englewood.  Food is being
collected at Hackensack shelter even though people are
not staying there.

Paul Kaufman reported on the RAC Civic Engagement
event, National Town Hall Meeting, and on these environ-
mental items:
• The application for a major pipeline in South Jersey
(Northeast Supply Enhancement – NESE) has been
rejected by the state Department of Environmental
Protection - (DEP).
• An editorial by Jeff Tittel, New Jersey Director of the
Sierra Club, appeared in the May 18th Record opposing
the projected fossil fuel-powered electric generating plant
in the Meadowlands, near Kearny, NJ.
• The offices of Hackensack Riverkeeper, a major local
environmental organization, were significantly damaged
by a fire over the weekend.  A GoFundMe page has been
set up for donations to assist the organization in moving
into a new space.

Discussion: How will we be active for the rest of the year?
Programming?  Issues?
• “Just Eat It” - movie showing at home, followed by dis-
cussion via Zoom.  Beyond being interested in the subject,
we are looking at this as an experiment.  Does the format
work?  How do we move to action?  What actions are
needed regarding the food waste issue?  Invitation with
details to follow.
• The biggest, most immediate issue right now is food
insecurity.  We just donated $300 to Teaneck Helping
Hands Food Pantry, in honor of Janice Preschel, her
friendship and her devotion to Social Action. 
What else can we do?  Will we have a High Holiday Food
Drive?  

The next Social Action meeting will take place on
Sunday, June 7 at 9:45 a.m. via Zoom.

Ideas that were suggested:
• Have a one day food drive in front of the 

Temple, hiring a truck
• Find a garage we could use to set up a food drive 
• Donate (they need money and it’s the simplest)
• Research local food pantries to determine what 

we want to do
• Do we have Temple members who need food?

There may be one or two; however between the Caring
Committee, Social Action, and the Cantor and Rabbi, we
seem to have that covered.

• Temple garden is being tended.  
The crops from the garden go to Helping
Hands Food Panty.

Decision around food insecurity initiatives:  
• We will donate $500 to Center for Food Action -

we understand they need money and that they serve the
greater community.  

• We also decided to get the word out that Social
Action will be donating to Center for Food Action and ini-
tiate a “money for food” drive.   We would like to keep the
community aspect of our food drives, but it’s tricky - we’ll
continue to work on it while trying to serve the immediacy
of the food needs.

From Nancy Miller: “My neighbor, Hila Levy, works for
the Israeli American Council, which has an office at the
Tenafly JCC.  IAC received a contribution of dry goods
from OSEM, an Israeli company.  She would like to donate
baskets of those goods to any needy seniors at Temple
Emeth.  IAC  can deliver either to the members directly at
their homes or to Temple Emeth.” We’ll see how we can
facilitate this.                 
From Ina Miller: A copy of Age Friendly Englewood will
be sent by a separate email.  It’s a wealth of COVID-19 and
local information.

Summary of Minutes from the Social Action Committee Meeting on May 18

Mazel Tov to...
Kaeydi Chen and Mollie Dillon on the birth of their son,

Harrison James Chen and to the grandparents, 
Paula and Michael Dillon and  
great-grandmother, Geri Kaufman.

Judith and Kenneth Hart on the Bat Mitzvah of their 
daughter, Jordana.

Dan and Joy Firshein on the marriage of their 
daughter, Jenna to Ben Cooper.

Danielle and Jamey Feuer on celebrating the Bat 
Mitzvah of their daughter Emma, and to her 
proud grandparents, Jeanette and Michael 
Goodman. Emma’s family looks forward to sharing
this simcha with the Temple family in the future.

Sarah Wertheimer-Lopez and James Lopez on the birth 
of their daughter Sydney Nelia Wertheimer Lopez,
and to the grandparents, Karen and Ron 
Wertheimer.

Barbara and Michael Bias on the birth of their 
grandson, Solomon Henry Bias. Parents are 
Justin Bias and Abbey States.

Michael and Gayle Goldberg on the birth of their 
granddaughter, Lilah Sadie Goldberg.

Get Well Wishes to...  Stan Hecht    Christopher Clarke
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Rabbi Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Library
Monthly News Update:

ASSOCIATION OF JEWISH LIBRARIES ACCREDITATION

Survival
By Marion Wolf

As this pandemic drags on we face challenges unlike

any we have ever known.  Books can help us get

through these times.  We might look to books for

escape or comfort.  Or we might learn how others

persevered before us.  In an opinion piece in The

New York Times, Madeleine Albright wrote about

“Resilience in the Face of Disaster.”  She said, “I do

think that we are a lot tougher and more capable of

moral courage than cynics suggest, and that we ben-

efit from the survivors among us…We can draw

inspiration from those who have surmounted high

obstacles in the past.

Two new books in the Rabbi

Joshua Trachtenberg

Memorial Library provide

just such inspiration.

Yesterday:  My Story is a

memoir by Dr. Hadassah

Rosensaft.  “Dr. Hadassah

Rosensaft (1912-1997) was imprisoned in

Auschwitz-Birkenau and Bergen-Belsen.  She kept

149 Jewish children alive in Bergen-Belsen from

December 1944 until their liberation on April 15,

1945, and then served as administrator of that

camp’s hospital.  She was one of the leaders of the

Jewish Displaced Persons in the British Zone of

Germany, was one of the principal witnesses for the

prosecution at the first trial of Nazi war criminals in

1945, and played a pivotal role in the creation of the

United States Holocaust Memorial Museum.”  This

book is published by Yad Vashem as part of their

Holocaust Survivors’ Memoirs Project, which

ensures that survivors’ stories are transmitted to

future generations.

Steven J. Ross, a professor

of history at the University

of Southern California, has

written “a history book that

doubles as espionage thriller

with a cast of characters that

includes movie stars, studio

moguls, entertainment

lawyers, diplomats and pols,

all of them quite real.”  This Pulitzer Prize finalist is

called Hitler in Los Angeles:  How Jews Foiled Nazi

Plots Against Hollywood and America.  In the 1930s

there were Nazi groups in California with dastardly

plans to murder Jews, blow up defense installations,

and seize munitions from National Guard armories.

While federal law enforcement agencies focused on

Communists instead, a Jewish lawyer named Leon

Lewis recruited military veterans and their wives to

infiltrate Nazi organizations in Los Angeles.  They

often rose to leadership positions.  From 1933 to

1945 these daring spies uncovered and foiled many

nefarious plots.  This sounds like material for a

movie, but it is all true and makes for exciting read-

ing.

People who surmounted obstacles in the past can

inspire us in the present, and their stories are in the

Rabbi Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Library.

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING
VIA ZOOM

JUNE 2, 2020 at 7 P.M.
Check your email for login information.
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CONTRIBUTIONS
ADULT EDUCATION FUND

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of Wu

Shufang, beloved mother of Sabrina Lerman 

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of Larry

Gragnano, beloved husband of Elona Sofer

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Richard Koffler, beloved husband of

Florette Koffler 

Gayle and Michael Goldberg send a Mazel Tov to Mollie

Dillon and Kaedyi Chen on the birth of their son, 

Harrison, and to the grandparents, Paula and 

Michael Dillon

Sydell Yegelwel in memory of Richard Koffler, husband of

Florette Koffler

Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Richard Koffler, 

beloved husband of Florette Koffler

Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Phyllis Friedland, 

beloved wife of Gary Friedland, and beloved 

mother of Renée Conlon

Elaine and Joseph Pollack in memory of Richard Koffler,

beloved husband of Florette Koffler

Elaine and Joseph Pollack in memory of Richard 

Carpenter, husband of Eileen Carpenter

Paul Kaufman in memory of Richard Koffler, husband of 

Florette Koffler

Paul Kaufman in memory of Phyllis Friedland, wife of 

Gary Friedland, and mother of Renée Conlon

Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Gayle and Michael 

Goldberg for their kindness

Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Brenda and William 

Weiss for their kindness

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND

Karen and Sam Gronner with sincerest thanks 

Stephanie and Robert Kwait in memory of Lisa 

McGuire, sister of Karen Gronner

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Wu Shufang, 

mother of Sabrina Lerman

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Gilda Glazer, 

cousin of Mindy Greenberg 

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Richard 

Koffler, husband of Florette Koffler

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Janice Preschel

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Betty

Rosenberg

Jean Loeb in gratitude to Cantor Tilem 
Gayle and Michael Goldberg send a Mazel Tov to Sue 

and Phil Keusch on the birth of their 
granddaughter, Violet

Nancy Mednick in memory of her father, William Z. Norman

COLLEGE KIDS FUND

Lynne and Bill Graizel in memory of Walter Distler “Mr. 

Wonderful”, husband of Judy Distler

Lynne and Bill Graizel wish Mazel Tov to Barbara and 

Michael Bias on the birth of their grandson, 

Solomon Henry Bias

EMETH TEEN COMMUNITY FUND
Gayle and Michael Goldberg in memory of our friend, 

Phyllis Friedland, wife of Gary Friedland, and 
mother of Renée Conlon

Gayle and Michael Goldberg welcome Ed Pierce back 

home
Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman wish Mazel Tov to 

the Hart Family on the occasion of Jordana’s Bat 
Mitzvah

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman wish Mazel Tov to 
the Pierce family on the occasion of Ed’s being 
“clapped out of” Holy Name Hospital

ILANA HED RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Dorothy Lane, beloved mother of Karyn Richards

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman Mazel Tov on the 

Bar Mitzvah of Aaron Richards, son of Karyn and 

Gary Richards

Paula and Michael Dillon Mazel Tov to Karyn and Gary 

Richards on the Bar Mitzvah of Aaron Richards 

Paula and Michael Dillon Mazel Tov to Judy and Ken 

Hart on the Bat Mitzvah of Jordana Hart

Gail Talcoff and Rob Staffin send congratulations to 

Paula and Michael Dillon on the birth of their 

beautiful grandson, Harrison

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in honor of the birth of Paula 

and Michael Dillon’s grandson, Harrison

Wendy and Dan Dessanti wish Mazel Tov to Maddy Wolf

Eichen and Rich Eichen on the birth of their 

granddaughter, Ayla

Wendy and Dan Dessanti Mazel Tov on the Bar Mitzvah 

of Aaron Richards, son of Karyn and Gary Richards

Gayle and Michael Goldberg in memory of Maritza 

Vargas, mother of Damary Vargas-Zaken

Eva and Larry Tobias in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler

Judy and David Fox in memory of Phyllis Friedland, wife

of Gary Friedland, and mother of Renée Conlon

LIBRARY BOOK DEDICATION FUND

Bunny and Nat Ritzer in memory of Eric Loeb, husband 

of Jean Loeb

LIBRARY FUND
Eva and Larry Tobias in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler
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Teri Binder in memory of Lisa McGuire, sister of 
Karen Gronner

Teri Binder in memory of Richard Koffler, husband of 
Florette Koffler

Teri Binder wishes Mazel Tov on the Bar Mitzvah of 
Aaron Richards, son of Karyn and Gary Richards

Linda and Jim Rothenberg in memory of Walter Distler, 
husband of Judy Distler

MUSEUM FUND

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Richard Helfman, brother of Bill Helfman

Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Richard 

Helfman, brother of Bill Helfman

Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Dorothy Lane, 

mother of Karyn Richards

Madelyn Wolf and Richard Eichen in memory of 

Richard Helfman, brother of Bill Helfman

MUSIC FUND

Joan Paul in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of Jean Loeb

Karen Rappaport and Phylis Burman in memory of Eric

Loeb, husband of Jean Loeb
Sheila Polishook in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb

Gayle and Michael Goldberg in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Sydell Yegelwel in memory of beloved friend Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Carol Heischober in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb

Ann and Robert Levenstein in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Elaine and Joseph Pollack in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Eric Loeb, beloved 

husband of Jean Loeb

Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Lisa McGuire, 

beloved sister of Karen Gronner

Elinor Buchbinder in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb

Elinor Buchbinder in memory of Lisa McGuire, dear 

sister of Karen Gronner

Elinor Buchbinder wishes Mazel Tov to Joy and Dan 

Firshein on the marriage of their daughter, Jenna, 

to Ben Cooper

Harriet Cohen in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb

Glenda and Martin Adelman in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Micki and Mike Grunstein in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb, a wonderful man and a 

pillar of Temple Emeth

CONTRIBUTIONS
Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Eric Loeb, beloved husband of Jean Loeb

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Lisa McGuire, beloved sister of Karen Gronner

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Gilda Glazer, cousin of Mindy Greenberg 

Paul Kaufman in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

Bunny and Nat Ritzer in memory of Eric Loeb, 

husband of Jean Loeb

PAUL S. LAZAR CARING COMMUNITY FUND 

Brenda and Bill Weiss send well wishes to Mike Eastman

Michael and Gayle Goldberg wish Mazel Tov to Karen 

and Ronald Wertheimer on the birth of their

granddaughter, Sydney

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND

Gayle and Michael Goldberg in memory of Lisa 

McGuire, sister of Karen Gronner

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in gratitude to our 

wonderful clergy for providing programming and 

services via Zoom during these unprecedented times

Karen Rappaport and Phylis Burman wish Mazel Tov 

to Maddy Wolf Eichen and Rich Eichen on the 

birth of their granddaughter, Ayla

Paula and Michael Dillon in gratitude to Rabbi Sirbu and 

in memory of Paula’s father, Alan Krumholz

SOCIAL ACTION FUND

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of our 

dear friend, Janice Preschel

Sheila Polishook in memory of Janice Preschel

Jodee and Larry Fink in memory of Janice Preschel

Mary Jane Tucker in memory of Janice Preschel
Mary Jane Tucker wishes Mazel Tov to Holly and Steve 

Clark on the birth of their new grandson, Leo 
Solomon

Eva and Larry Tobias in memory of Janice Preschel, a 

remarkable woman

Carlene Fleishman in memory of Wu Shufang, mother of 

Sabrina Lerman
Carlene Fleishman in memory of Eric Loeb, husband of 

Jean Loeb
Carlene Fleishman in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler
Carlene Fleishman in memory of Janice Preschel
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Mary Jane Tucker
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Judy Distler
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Teri Binder



Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Emily Steinberg
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Nan and Jeff Lehmann
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Priscilla Lindenauer
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Merri and Jonathan Ross
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Dan Firshein
Carlene Fleishman in gratitude to Amanda Eastman
Teri Binder in memory of Alan Krumholtz, father of 

Paula Dillon

Teri Binder in fond memory of Janice Preschel

Teri Binder in memory of Gilda Glazer, cousin of 

Mindy Greenberg

Teri Binder in memory of Richard Helfman, brother of 

Bill Helfman

Teri Binder in memory of Wu Shufang, mother of 

Sabrina Lerman

Nancy and Ken Scher in memory of Janice Preschel - she

will be missed

Nancy Mednick in memory of Janice Preschel

Joan Paul in memory of Marvin Barsky, former member 

of Temple Emeth

Joan Paul in memory of Janice Preschel

Joan Paul in memory of Richard Koffler, husband of 

Florette Koffler

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in memory of Janice Preschel

Sandy and Herb Loft in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler
B’Yachad in gratitude to Rabbi Rebecca Sirbu for her 

presentation about Hadassah
Elinor Buchbinder in honor of the birth of Harrison 

James Chen to Mollie Dillon and Kaedyi Chen, 
grandson of Paula and Michael Dillon, and great-
grandson of Geri Kaufman

RABBI LOUIS J. SIGEL ENDOWMENT FUND

Judy and David Fox in memory of our father, Rabbi 

Louis J. Sigel

Judy and David Fox in honor of the marriage of Jenna 

Firshein to Ben Cooper

TEMPLE EMETH FUND
Judy Distler in honor of Rabbi Sirbu and Cantor Tilem 

with gratitude for Walter’s funeral and shiva
Claudie and David Rubin in memory of Walter Distler, a 

dear friend, and husband of Judy Distler
Susan and Richard Barnett in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler
Vera Horowytz in gratitude for Mi Shebeirach for recovery

from COVID-19 for her son, Mark and 
daughter-in-law, Rae 

Eva and Larry Tobias in memory of Walter Distler, a 
very special man, husband of Judy Distler

Eva and Larry Tobias in memory of Larry Gragnano, 
husband of Elona Sofer

Barbara Balkin in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler

Carol Heischober in gratitude to the people who sent and 
prepared Purim baskets

Marian and Rubin Ferziger in memory of Lisa McGuire,

sister of Karen Gronner

Ina and Michael Silverstein in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of 

Walter Distler, beloved husband of Judy Distler
Emily and Elliot Steinberg in memory of their loving and

caring friend, Walter Distler, husband of 
Judy Distler

Elinor Buchbinder in memory of Walter Distler, husband 

of Judy Distler

Ann and Robert Levenstein in memory of Walter Distler,

husband of Judy Distler

Paul Kaufman in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler

Fran Butensky in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler

Elaine and Joseph Pollack in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Micki and Mike Grunstein in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Irwin and Barbara Yellowitz in memory of Walter Distler

who brought some light and humor into the world, 

husband of Judy Distler 

Judith and Robert Eichinger in memory of Walter 

Distler, husband of Judy Distler

Nan and Jeffrey Lehmann in loving memory of Walter 

Distler, husband of Judy Distler

Dolores and Lawrence Fishman in memory of Walter 

Distler, husband of Judy Distler

Gail Talcoff and Rob Staffin in memory of Walter 

Distler, husband of Judy Distler
Karen and Sam Gronner in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Sue and Phil Keusch in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Brenda and Bill Weiss in memory of Janice Preschel 

Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Walter Distler, 

beloved husband of Judy Distler

Carla and Larry Silver in honor of Barbara Balkin’s 

Pandemic Porch Portraits 

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in memory of Phyllis Friedland,

wife of Gary Friedland, and mother of Renée Conlon

Wendy and Dan Dessanti in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler
Eva Sandrof in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler
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Sandy and Herb Loft in memory of Walter Distler, 
husband of Judy Distler

Carlene Fleishman in blessed memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Carlene Fleishman wishing Ed Pierce a speedy recovery
June and Victor Cohen in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler
Shirley and David Sosland in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler
Robbie Liblit in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler
Lee Rothenberg in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler

Gayle and Michael Goldberg in memory of our friend, 

Walter Distler, husband of Judy Distler

Mary Jane Tucker in loving memory of her friend, 

Walter Distler, husband of Judy Distler

Nickie and Doug Falk in honor of the birth of granddaughter 

Sydney Nelia to Karen and Ronald Wertheimer

Nickie and Doug Falk in appreciation of Barbara Balkin 

for taking on Pandemic Front Door Portraits
Nickie and Doug Falk wishing Mazel Tov to Joy and  

Dan Firshein on the marriage of their daughter, 
Jenna to Ben Cooper

Nickie and Doug Falk wishing Paula and Michael Dillon 
Mazel Tov on the birth of their grandson, Harrison 
James as well as to the parents, Mollie Dillon and 
Kaedyi Chen, and to the great-grandmother, 
Geri Kaufman

Nickie and Doug Falk in memory of Walter Distler, 
husband of Judy Distler

Fran LaBarbera in memory of Walter Distler, husband 
of Judy Distler

Jacqueline Guttman in memory of Walter Distler, a sweet

soul, husband of Judy Distler
Teri Binder in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler
Barbara and Michael Bias in honor of the birth of their 

grandson, Solomon Henry Bias

Florette Koffler in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler
Judy and David Fox in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler
Judy and David Fox in honor of Barbara Balkin and the  

Pandemic Photo Project 

Judy and David Fox in memory of our father, Kenneth Fox

Loretta Weinberg in memory of Walter Distler, husband 

of Judy Distler
Marion Wolf in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler
Marion Wolf in gratitude to Barbara Balkin for the 

Pandemic Porch Portrait

Doris Pape in memory of Walter Distler, husband of 

Judy Distler

Stan and Barbara Blumenfeld

TEMPLE EMETH BEAUTIFICATION FUND

Sue and Phil Keusch in memory of Janice Preschel

Sue and Phil Keusch in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler

Brenda and Bill Weiss in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler

VIEWPOINTS FUND 
Rachel, Mike, and Amanda Eastman in memory of Alan 

Krumholtz, beloved father of Paula Dillon

Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Richard Koffler, 

husband of Florette Koffler
Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Wu Shufang, 

mother of Sabrina Lerman

Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

Paula and Michael Dillon in memory of Janice Preschel

Paula and Michael Dillon wish Mazel Tov to Mollie 

Dillon and Kaedyi Chen on the birth of their son, 

and our grandson, Harrison James Chen

Karen Rappaport and Phylis Burman in memory of 

Walter Distler, husband of Judy Distler
Karen Rappaport and Phylis Burman wish Mazel Tov 

to Holly and Steve Clark on the birth of their 
grandson, Leo

Andrea and Alan Winters in loving memory of 

Walter Distler, husband of Judy Distler
Joy and Dan Firshein in memory of Walter Distler, 

husband of Judy Distler

YAHRZEIT FUND 
Barbara and Harvey Rosenfeld in memory of Harvey’s 

parents, Sidney and Minnie Rosenfeld 
Barbara and Harvey Rosenfeld in memory of Barbara’s 

parents, Walter and Irmgard Hann
Vera Horowytz in memory of her husband, Harold 

Horowytz
Adrienne and Carl Nahm in memory of Carl’s mother, 

Hedwig Nahm
Irwin and Barbara Yellowitz in memory of Moe 

Kromberg, father of Barbara Yellowitz
Irwin and Barbara Yellowitz in memory of Carol Brill, 

sister of Barbara Yellowitz
Carla and Larry Silver in memory of their aunt, 

Goldie Salkin
Carla and Larry Silver in memory of their aunt, 

Rose Nadler
Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Larry’s father, 

Mayer (Mickey) Silver
Carla and Larry Silver in memory of Carla’s mother, 

Pauline Nadler
Sue and Phil Keusch in memory of her brother, 

Wade Hammel

Lee Rothenberg in memory of her father-in-law, Morris 

Rothenberg, and her beloved mother, Raye

Grossman 

CONTRIBUTIONS
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Planning an event, meeting or activity at the Temple? An
on�line version of the “green form” for room reservations is
now available at: http://www.emeth.org/events/green.php

Use this form
to send an
acknowledge-
ment for life
cycle events to
your friends
and family and
at the same
time perform
the mitzvah of
tzedaka. Call
the office with
any questions.

CONTRIBUTION FORM
$____________Enclosed ($10 minimum)  Fund Name_______________________________________________

Contributed by___________________________________________________________________________

Send Acknowledgment to:__________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________________________

                                                      

Message ______________________________________________________________________________________

Contributory Funds – contributions are deposited in the Temple Emeth Funds Account and drawn for use by the designated committee           
• Adult Education Fund • Adult Kallah Fund • Albert & Mildred Otten Institute for Living Arts  

• Beautification Fund  • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Fund • Children’s Worship Fund 

• College Kids Fund • Emeth Teen Community Fund • Environment Fund

• Abe Golomb Religious School Scholarship Fund  • Ilana Hed Religious School Fund • Inscribed Prayerbook Fund ($50 minimum)
• Library Fund       • Museum Fund • Music Fund

• Prayerbook Fund • Ritual Fund  • Margery Rothschild Memorial Israel Fund

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Fund • Social Action Fund • Straussman Memorial Youth Award Fund

• Temple Emeth Fund • Torah Repair Fund • Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Lecture Fund

• Viewpoints Fund • Yahrzeit Fund • Youth Committee Program Fund 

Endowed Funds –contributions are added to principal held by the Temple EmethEndowment Foundation with fund income distributed yearly
• Adult Kallah Scholarship Fund • Grunstein-Liberman Endowed Fund   • Honigberg/ Howard Religious School Scholarship Fund 

• Lazar Educational Enrichment Fund           • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Endowed Fund       • Alfred and Helen Levin Youth Award Fund  

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Endowment Fund   • Νed and Doris Siner Music Fund • Temple Emeth Endowment Fund  

• Dru and Ted Greenwood Youth Awards Fund

Other Funds – contributions are used at the discretion of the recipient • Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund          • Cantor’s Discretionary Fund

Memorial Plaques

This is a wonderful way to honor
your departed loved ones by pur-
chasing a permanent plaque in
our Sanctuary. It will evoke fond
memories to see their names on
our Memorial wall. When you
purchase these plaques, one is
permanently placed on the
Memorial wall and the second
larger one is displayed on the
actual week of the yahrzeit. The
cost is $375 FOR BOTH
PLAQUES. You may also buy
and reserve plaques in advance.
Contact the office if you would
like to make a purchase.

Located in the Temple lobby,
the Tree of Life provides an
opportunity to share life’s
special occasions with your
Temple family. Loved ones,
friends and members of the

congregation are able to create permanent
remembrances of their joyous events so that
future generations can look upon our yester-
day as having been filled with hopes,
dreams and accomplishments.  Order yours
now! You will enjoy visiting the Temple and
finding your leaf. To order, please call the
Temple office at (201) 833-1322.

Visit the Temple website at www.emeth.orgVisit the Temple website at www.emeth.org

Please contact:
The Temple Office
at
201‐833‐1322 or
admin@emeth.org

Look no further…Temple Emeth can comfortably accommodate 25 to
225 guests. Your guests will enjoy the expansiveness of our elegant
entry hall, social hall, and beautiful outdoor “Garden in the Round.”
Our youth lounge is also available for rental. We accommodate
Kosher, Glatt Kosher and non‐Kosher catering. 

Our calendar is quite busy; please be certain to
book your event soon!

TreeTree

ofof

LifeLife



Please support our advertisers and tell them you saw their ad                    
in the Temple Emeth Bulletin

GUTTERMAN AND MUSICANT JEWISH FUNERAL DIRECTORS
8005220588

WIEN & WIEN, INC. MEMORIAL CHAPELS
800-322-0533

402 PARK STREET, HACKENSACK, NJ 07601

ALAN L. MUSICANT, Mgr., N.J. Lic. No. 2890 • MARTIN D. KASDAN, N.J. Lic. No. 4482

Advance planning conferences conveniently arranged at our chapel or in your own home

GuttermanMusicantWien.com

We continue to be Jewish family managed, 
knowing that caring people provide caring service.

A non‐profit organization
serving Temple Emeth

Burial plots at reasonable prices

Since 1954

Bergen County Reform Temple Memorial Association

Contact:
David Fox at (201) 836‐0260
Eric Loeb at (201) 692‐0211

Use the Amazon Link 
on our Webpage

Support Temple Emeth by using our special
Amazon link to make purchases on Amazon.com.

Just visit www.emeth.org and click on the
Amazon.com button 

at the bottom of each page, 
then purchase to your heart's content!  

Please support our advertisers and tell them you saw their ad                    
in the Temple Emeth Bulletin

GUTTERMAN AND MUSICANT JEWISH FUNERAL DIRECTORS
8005220588

WIEN & WIEN, INC. MEMORIAL CHAPELS
800-322-0533

402 PARK STREET, HACKENSACK, NJ 07601

ALAN L. MUSICANT, Mgr., N.J. Lic. No. 2890 • MARTIN D. KASDAN, N.J. Lic. No. 4482

Advance planning conferences conveniently arranged at our chapel or in your own home

GuttermanMusicantWien.com

We continue to be Jewish family managed, 
knowing that caring people provide caring service.

A non‐profit organization
serving Temple Emeth

Burial plots at reasonable prices

Since 1954

Bergen County Reform Temple Memorial Association

Contact:
David Fox at (201) 836‐0260
Eric Loeb at (201) 692‐0211

201-928-0100
201-928-0406 (FAX)

e-mail: senweinberg@njleg.org

LORETTA WEINBERG
NEW JERSEY STATE SENATE

MAJORITY LEADER

545 CEDAR LANE SENATOR, 37TH DISTRICT
TEANECK, NJ 07666                          BERGEN COUNTY

Amazon helps to support the Temple
when you order by using the

Amazon.com link on our website.

Eastern Board of Realtors

2018 Realtor of the Year

award winner

Elliot W. Steinberg
Broker/Sales - Sales Associate

201-446-0839 • 201-446-1034

Emily R. Steinberg

“Of all the decisions you will make
whether buying or selling, there
is none more important than whom
you choose to represent you.”

Weichert
REALTORS

2019 Circle of Excellence Silver Award

Top Listing Agent 2014-2019

Forbes Top 500 U.S. Agents

Broker/Sales Associate
c: 201 310-2255 (preferred)
c: 201 569-7888
e: wendydess@aol.com

Serving Bergen County for over

25 Years with Integrity,

Professionalism and Results

Ancestry@Emeth
What is your family story? 

If you would like to
participate in the 

next Ancestry@Emeth
exhibi t,

please contact  
Barbara Balkin at dkrm505@yahoo.com

Award Winner in Results and Customer Service

A realtor for all seasons

Wendy Wineburgh Dessanti

Since 1954

Bergen County Reform Temple Memorial Association

A non-profit organization
serving Temple Emeth

Burial plots at reasonable prices

Contact:

David Fox at (201) 836-0260

Minutes of Board of Trustees Meetings

Minutes of all board meetings are kept on file in
the office for anyone interested in seeing them.
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www.emeth.org
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